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CARPET
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ALUMINUM

CMU

BRICK
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ABBREVIATIONS

freeze proof wall hydrantF.P.W.H.

yard

weight
wainscot
waterproofing
window
wood
without
with
welded wire fabric
wrought iron
wide flange
water closet
west, women

volume
vestibule
vertical
ventilating
vinyl wall fabric
vinyl tile
vinyl fabric
verify in field
vinyl composition tile
vinyl base

YD.

WT.
WSCT.
WP.
WDW.
WD.
W/O
W/
W.W.F.
W.I.
W.F.
W.C.
W.

VOL.
VEST.
VERT.
VENT.
V..W.F.
V.T.
V.F.
V.I.F.
V.C.T.
V.B.

utility
unfinished
unless otherwise noted

typical
television
toilet
threshold
thick (ness)
terrazzo
tempered or temperature
telephone
top of wall
toilet paper dispenser
top of pavement
top of curb
tread
tongue and groove
top and bottom

symmetry (ical)
switch
suspended

UTIL.
UNFIN.
U.O.N.

TYP.
TV.
TLT.
THRES.
THK.
TERZ.
TEMP.
TEL.
T.W.
T.P.D.
T.P.
T.C.
T.
T&G.
T&B.

SYM.
SW.
SUSP.

surface
structure (al)
storage
steel
standard
square foot
square
specification
similar
sheet
softwood
section
schedule
sanitary
surfaced 4 sides
classification
sound transmission
stainless steel
sanitary napkin receptacle
sanitary napkin dispenser
drain
soap dispenser or storm
structural control joint
solid core
south
single-ply

SURF.
STRUC.
STOR.
STL.
STD.
SQ. FT.
SQ.
SPEC.
SIM.
SHT.
SFTWD.
SECT.
SCHED.
SAN.
S4S.

S.T.C.
S.S.
S.N.R.
S.N.D.

S.D.
S.C.J.
S.C.
S.
S-P.

room
roofing
revisions(s), revised
return
resilient
required
reinforced
register
refrigerator
reference
rectangular
recessed
rienforcing bar
right of way
rough opening
right hand
roof drain
reinforced concrete pipe
return air
riser, radius

quarry tile

RM.
RFG.
REV.
RET.
RESIL.
REQ.
REINF.
REG.
REFR'G.
REF.
RECT.
REC.
REBAR.
R.O.W.
R.O.
R.H.
R.D.
R.C.P.
R.A.
R.

Q.T.

pavement
polyvinyl chloride
partition
dispenser & receptacle
combination paper towel
point
pair
paint (ed)
panel
plywood
plaster
pressure treat (ed)
paper towel receptacle
paper towel dispenser
pounds per square inch
pounds per square foot
plastic laminate
pounds per lineal foot
pounds per cubic foot
plumbing contractor

PVMT.
PVC.
PTN.

PTD/R.
PT.
PR.
PNT(d).
PNL.
PLYWD.
PLAS.
P.T.
P.T.R.
P.T.D.
P.S.I.
P.S.F.
P.LAM.
P.L.F.
P.C.F.
P.C.

ounce
outvert
opposite
opening
opposite hand
office
outside diameter
on center (s)
out to out

nominal
number
not to scale
not in contract
north

mullion
mounted
modified
miscellaneous
minimum
manufacture (er)
mezzanine
metal
membrane
medium
mechanic (al)
member
maximum

OZ.
OUT.
OPP.
OPN'G.
O.H.
OFF.
O.D.
O.C.
O. to O.

NOM.
NO. or #
N.T.S.
N.I.C.
N.

MUL.
MTD.
MOD.
MISC.
MIN.
MFGR.
MEZZ.
MTL.
MEMB.
MED.
MECH.
MBR.
MAX.

material (s)
masonry
maintenance
machine
masonry opening
manhole
mechanical contractor
medicine cabinet or

louver
lighting
light
lavatory
laminate (d)
laboratory
lightweight
living room
low point
live load
left hand
left, length

knockout
kitchen
kiln dried or knock down

MATL.
MAS.
MAINT.
MACH.
M.O.
M.H.

M.C.

LVR.
LTG.
LT.
LAV.
LAM.
LAB.
L.W.
L.R.
L.P.
L.L.
L.H.
L.

KO.
KIT.
K.D.

joint
janitor

invert elevation
invert
interior
insulation (ed)
include (ed) (sion)
inches
inside diameter
iron pipe size

JT.
JAN.

INV. EL.
INV.
INT'R.
INSUL.
INCL.
IN.
ID.
I.P.S.

highway
/air conditioning
heating/ventilating
height
horizontal
hardwood
hardware
horsepower
hollow metal
hollow core
hose bibb

HWY.

HVAC.
HT.
HORIZ.
HDWD.
HDW.
H.P.
H.M.
H.C.
H.B.

gypsum
grade
glass, glazing
galvanized
gage, gauge
general contractor
grab bar

field verify
future
furring
furnish
footing
foot or feet

fireproof (ing)
fluorescent
flashing
floor (ing)
finish (ed)
foundation
face to face
full size
face of studs
face of finish
face of concrete
fire hose cabinet
fire extinguisher cab.
fire extinguisher
floor drain
furnished by others

GYP.
GR.
GL.
GALV.
GA.
G.C.
G.B.

F.V.
FUT.
FURR.
FURN.
FTG.
FT.

FRPF.
FLUOR.
FLASH'G.
FL.
FIN.
FDN.
F.T.F.
F.S.
F.O.S.
F.O.F.
F.O.C.
F.H.C.
F.E.C.
F.E.
F.D.
F.B.O.

exterior
existing
expansion
establish
equipment
equal
entrance
enclose (ure)
emergency
elevator, elevation
electric cabinet
electric (al)
elastometric
each
electric water cooler
expansion joint
electrical contractor

EXT.
EXSTG.
EXP.
ESTB.
EQUIP.
EQ.
ENTR.
ENCL.
EMER.
ELEV.
ELEC. CAB.
ELEC.
ELAS.
EA.
E.W.C.
E.J.
E.C.

east
drawer
drawing
detail
downspout
door
door opening
down
demountable
dimension
diffuser
diagonal, diagram
department
demolish, demolition
double
dead load
double hung
drinking fountain
diameter

E.
DWR.
DWG.
DTL.
DS.
DR.
DO.
DN.
DMT.
DIM.
DIFF.
DIAG.
DEPT.
DEM.
DBL.
D.L.
D.H.
D.F.
D.

countersink (sunk)
center
casement
corridor
contractor
continuous
construction
connection
conference
concrete
composition
column
counter
clear
closet
ceiling
ceramic
cement
carpet
cabinet
center to center
ceramic tile
concrete masonry unit
ceramic mosaic tile
construction joint
control joint or
cast iron
ceiling height

CTSK.
CTR.
CSMT.
CORR.
CONTR.
CONT.
CONSTR.
CONN.
CONF.
CONC.
COMP.
COL.
CNTR.
CLR.
CLO.
CLG.
CER.
CEM.
CARP.
CAB.
C. to C.
C.T.
C.M.U.
C.M.T.

C.J.
C.I.
C.H.

catch basin
between
basement
bearing
bracing
bedroom
beam or bench mark
blocking
block
building
bituminous
beveled
board
built-up roofing

average
automatic
architect (ural)
apartment
approximate
anodize
alternate
aluminum
aggregate
adjacent or adjustable
addendum
acoustical
above
air conditioning
acoustical tile ceiling
access panel
above finish floor
anchor bolt

C.B.
BTW.
BSMT.
BRG.
BRCG.
BR.
BM.
BLKG.
BLK.
BLDG.
BITUM.
BEV.
BD.
B.U.R.

AVG.
AUTO.
ARCHT.
APT.
APPROX.
ANOD.
ALT.
AL.
AGG.
ADJ.
ADD.
ACOUS.
ABV.
A/C.
A.C.T.
A.P.
A.F.F.
A.B.

    pound or number
       plate

   perpendicular
   diameter or round
   channel
   centerline

      at
   angle

  and

@
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DETAILS ARE REFERENCED ACCORDING TO THEIR POSITION ON THE DRAWING 
SHEET.  THE SYSTEM IS SIMILAR TO THAT OF A MAP.  THE DRAWING SHEET IS 
DIVIDED INTO A GRID WITH LETTERS ON THE SIDES AND NUMBERS GOING 
ACROSS AS SHOWN ABOVE. FOR EXAMPLE DETAIL 9D.A5.03 WOULD BE FOUND 
AT THE INTERSECTION OF LINES 9 AND ON SHEET A5.03
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Penland Instructor Housing North
Penland School of Craft, Bakersville, NC 28765
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STITCH Design Shop

Mud. Landscape Architecture

630 N. Liberty Street, Winston
Salem, NC 27101

336.701.0130

Benjamin J Monette, PLA, ASLA,
LEED AP   215.285.9628

Brooks Engineering Associates,
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EXTERIOR ELEVATIONS
EXTERIOR ELEVATIONS
EXTERIOR PERSPECTIVES
BUILDING SECTIONS



E-OHU E-OHU E-OHU

E-O
H

U

E-
O

H
U

E-
O

H
U

E-
O

H
U

E-
O

H
U

E-
O

H
U

E-OHU

E-OHU

E-
O

HU

C
O

N
LEY R

ID
G

E R
O

AD
-S.R

. 1164
R

/W
 AS M

AIN
TAIN

ED

C
O

N
LE

Y 
R

ID
G

E 
R

O
AD

-S
.R

. 1
16

4
R

/W
 A

S 
M

AI
N

TA
IN

ED

E-O
HU

E-ST

LEGEND

E-OHU

RE
CO

RD
 D

RA
W

IN
G

**
*

TA
S

**
*

PE
S

AS
 N

O
TE

D

11
-2

1-
23

NO
RT

H 
CA

RO
LI

NA

Fa
x:

 1
-8

28
-2

32
-1

33
1

Ph
on

e:
 1

-8
28

-2
32

-4
70

0

15
 A

rli
ng

to
n 

St
re

et
As

he
vi

lle
, N

.C
. 2

88
01

D
ra

w
in

g 
Ti

tle
:

R
EV

IS
IO

N
S/

SU
BM

IS
SI

O
N

S
N

o.

w
w

w
.b

ro
ok

se
a.

co
m

D
es

ig
ne

d:

C
he

ck
ed

:

D
ra

w
n:

Sc
al

e:

R
ev

ie
w

ed
:

D
at

e:

D
at

e
Pr

oj
ec

t N
o:

R
ev

is
io

n/
Su

bm
is

si
on

 n
um

be
r w

ith
 a

 tr
ia

ng
le

 in
di

ca
te

s 
ch

an
ge

s 
m

ad
e 

on
 th

is
 s

he
et

R
EC

O
R

D
 D

R
AW

IN
G

1
11

-2
1-

23

Fi
le

 L
oc

at
io

n:
 L

:\2
02

3 
Pr

oj
ec

ts
\6

00
52

3 
St

itc
h_

Pe
nl

an
d 

Sc
ho

ol
 S

tu
de

nt
 H

ou
si

ng
 C

iv
il 

Pl
an

ni
ng

\D
w

g\
Su

rv
ey

 B
as

e 
60

05
23

.d
w

g

PE
NL

AN
D 

SC
HO

OL
 O

F 
CR

AF
T

60
05

23

ST
UD

EN
T 

HO
US

IN
G 

EX
PA

NS
IO

N

CAROLINA

T

NORTH

NE

B

EC

R

SK
OR

O

NI

312# C -

G
O

EIG N RE

ASS
C

5

.

M
IT

CH
EL

L 
CO

UN
TY

Pl
an

ni
ng

۰E
ng

in
ee

rin
g۰

Su
rv
ey

in
g

۰E
nv

iro
nm

en
ta
l S

er
vi
ce

s۰

E-
1

EX
IS

TI
NG

 C
ON

DI
TI

ON
S

MAP NOTES:

1. This map is does not represent a full boundary survey and should not be used for the
conveyance of property. Refer to deeds and plats of record

2. The purpose of this map is to show existing conditions at each Site as shown at the time of the
survey.

3. By graphic determination, the Subject Parcels are located in "Zone X" per FIRM map number
3710087100J dated February 4, 2009.

4. Underground utilities were not marked at the time of the survey. Above ground utilities are
located based on visible, above ground structures.

5. Property subject to all easements, rights-of-way and restrictions of record.
6. This plat was prepared without the benefit of a title report which may reveal additional

conveyances, easements, rights-of-way or building restrictions. A North Carolina licensed
attorney-at-law should be consulted.
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GLOBAL POSITIONING SYSTEM CERTIFICATION (NC VRS-RTK)

I, Troy A. Shriver, certify that this map was drawn under my supervision from an
actual GPS survey made under my supervision and the following information was
used to perform the survey:

1. Class of Survey: Class A Survey
2. Positional Accuracy (95% Confidence): 0.03' Horizontal

       0.06' Vertical
3. Type of GPS Field Procedure: NC VRS-RTK Network Solutions

   Using Carlson BRx7 System
4. Date of Observations: 10-31-23 through 11-1-23
5. Datum/Epoch: NAD83/Epoch 2011
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Revisions
No. Description Date

12/4/2023

ASPHALT DRIVE

2’ WALL

WOODLAND MIX, TYP.

3’ TERRACE WALLS

3’ TERRACE WALLS

5’ SLOPING WALL

3’TERRACE WALLS

4’TERRACE WALLS

2’ WALL

2812.00+

2825.50+

FFE 2826.00

PERENNIAL PLANTING, TYP.

CAST-IN-PLACE CONCRETE 
WALKS

DECOMPOSED 
GRANITE 

PATIO

ON-STREET 
PARKING

PERENNIAL PLANTING, TYP.

LARGE SHRUBS, TYP.

PERENNIAL PLANTING, TYP.

ASPHALT PARKING LOT

TWO ADA PARKING 
SPACES

TWO ON-STREET 
PARKING SPACES

PATIO WITH 
FURNITURE

CANOPY TREE, TYP.

FUTURE METAL 
BOARDWALK

ADA ROUTE

FUTURE BIG-SKY TRAIL

TWO ADA PARKING 
SPACES



Revisions
No. Description Date

12/4/2023

32 EXTERIOR IMPROVEMENTS
SYMBOL DESCRIPTION SETTING BED SUBBASE EDGE RESTRAINT STONE THICKNESS STONE FINISH TOTAL PAVING DEPTH

GUARDRAIL - WEATHERING STEEL

HANDRAIL - WEATHERING STEEL

6" FLUSH CURB N/A AGGREGATE N/A 18" N/A N/A

Site Furnishings
SYMBOL DESCRIPTION SETTING BED SUBBASE EDGE RESTRAINT STONE THICKNESS STONE FINISH TOTAL PAVING DEPTH

BENCH - WEATHERING STEEL

COMMUNITY TABLE - WEATHERING STEEL

03 CONCRETE
SYMBOL DESCRIPTION FINISH

CAST-IN-PLACE SITE WALLS FORM LINED AND SAND BLASTED

04 MASONRY
SYMBOL DESCRIPTION SETTING BED SUBBASE EDGE RESTRAINT STONE THICKNESS STONE FINISH TOTAL DEPTH

PRECAST CONCRETE SEAT WALLS AGGREGATE CONCRETE N/A 1`-6" THERMAL VARIES

PRECAST CONCRETE STAIR TREADS AGGREGATE CONCRETE N/A 6" THERMAL 18"

GRANITE STEPPING STONES AGGREGATE AGGREGATE N/A 4" NATURAL 8"

13 SPECIAL CONSTRUCTION AND STRUCTURES
SYMBOL DESCRIPTION

ENTRY SIGN - GRANITE SLAB WITH STEEL LETTERS

32 EXTERIOR IMPROVEMENTS
SYMBOL DESCRIPTION SETTING BED SUBBASE EDGE RESTRAINT STONE THICKNESS STONE FINISH TOTAL PAVING DEPTH

PEDESTRIAN FLAGSTONE PAVING 1" SAND STONE THERMAL 2" THERMAL 11"

STABILIZED DECOMPOSED GRANITE - PEDESTRIAN N/A AGGREGATE STEEL N/A MEDIUM GRAY 9"

32 EXTERIOR IMPROVEMENTS
SYMBOL DESCRIPTION SETTING BED SUBBASE EDGE RESTRAINT STONE THICKNESS STONE FINISH TOTAL PAVING DEPTH

VEHICULAR ASPHALT PAVING N/A AGGREGATE FLUSH CURB @ PARKING LOTS N/A N/A 12"

PEDESTRIAN ASPHALT PAVING N/A AGGREGATE STEEL N/A N/A 9"

32-01

32-02

32-07

B

REFERENCE NOTES SCHEDULE

PLANTING NOTES

1. ALL AREAS NOT COVERED BY BUILDINGS OR
PAVEMENT AND WHICH HAVE BEEN GRADED OR
OTHERWISE DISTURBED SHALL BE TOPSOILED AND
SEEDED, UNLESS SHOWN OTHERWISE.

2. ALL TREES OUTSIDE THE BUILDING AND PAVED
AREAS SHALL REMAIN AND BE PROTECTED DURING
CONSTRUCTION, UNLESS SPECIFICALLY
DESIGNATED TO BE REMOVED. PRIOR TO REMOVAL,
THE CONTRACTOR SHALL ARRANGE AN ON-SITE
MEETING WITH THE LANDSCAPE ARCHITECT TO
REVIEW THE CLEARING LIMIT LINES. VERIFY
LOCATIONS OF ALL UTILITIES PRIOR TO EXCAVATION
OR PLANT PITS.

3. MULCH ALL PLANT BEDS TO A DEPTH OF 2". BEDS
SHALL BE KEPT 1" MIN AWAY FROM TRUNK OF ALL
TREES, SHRUBS, TREE FERNS, AND FOLIAGE OF ALL
PERENNIALS.

4. ALL TREES SHALL CONFORM TO GUIDELINES
ESTABLISHED BY “THE AMERICAN STANDARD FOR
NURSERY STOCK” PUBLISHED BY THE AMERICAN
ASSOCIATION OF NURSERYMEN (LATEST EDITION).

5. ALL PLANTS SHALL BE BALLED IN BURLAP OR
CONTAINER GROWN UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED IN
THE PLANTING SCHEDULE.

LIGHTING  NOTES

1. PROVIDE ALLOWANCE FOR 5 LARGE POLES WITH
MULTIPLE ADJUSTABLE FIXTURE HEADS.

2. PROVIDE ALLOWANCE FOR BUILDING MOUNTED
ADJUSTABLE FIXTURE HEADS

IRRIGATION  NOTES

1. PROVIDE ALLOWANCE FOR TEMPORARY IRRIGATION
UP TO 2 YEARS OF PLANT ESTABLISHMENT.

CRAFT HOUSE- LARGE TREE 17
-

CLAY - LARGE TREE 6
-

METALS AND ADMIN - LARGE TREE 4
-

CRAFT HOUSE - SMALL TREE 11
-

CLAY - SMALL TREE 15
-

METALS AND ADMIN - SMALL TREE 17
-

METALS AND ADMIN - SMALL TREE (SINGLE) 16
-

CRAFT HOUSE - SHRUBS AND PERENNIALS 5,343 sf
50% SHRUBS (FRAMEWORK +
SEASONAL) - 3 GAL
50% GROUNDCOVER +
ESTABLISHMENT - SP5
-

CLAY - SHRUBS AND PERENNIALS 5,895 sf
50% SHRUBS (FRAMEWORK +
SEASONAL) - 3 GAL
50% GROUNDCOVER +
ESTABLISHMENT - SP5
-

METALS AND ADMIN - SHRUBS AND PERENNIALS 14,753 sf
50% SHRUBS (FRAMEWORK +
SEASONAL) - 3 GAL - 4` OC
50% GROUNDCOVER +
ESTABLISHMENT - SP5 - 14" OC
-

CRAFT HOUSE - FOREST RESTORATION 17,408 sf
MIX RATIO PER 150 SQFT:
- 1 NATIVE CANOPY TREE (BARE ROOT)
- 2 NATIVE EVERGREEN TREES (BARE
ROOT)
- ERNST NATIVE SEED
-

CLAY - SOD 3,624 sf
-

METALS AND ADMIN - SOD 7,463 sf
-

CLAY - MEADOW 3,410 sf
70 % GRASSES - ERNST SEED - WITH
PLUGS @ 3` OC
30% PERENNIALS  - ERNST SEED -
WITH PLUGS @ 3` OC
-

METALS AND ADMIN - MEADOW 35,626 sf
70 % GRASSES - ERNST SEED - WITH
PLUGS @ 3` OC
30% PERENNIALS  - ERNST SEED -
WITH PLUGS @ 3` OC
-

CRAFT HOUSE (EXP) - FOREST RESTORATION 16,612 sf
MIX RATIO PER 150 SQFT:
- 1 NATIVE CANOPY TREE (BARE ROOT)
- 2 NATIVE EVERGREEN TREES (BARE
ROOT)
- ERNST NATIVE SEED
-

CLAY - FOREST RESTORATION 390 sf
MIX RATIO PER 150 SQFT:
- 1 NATIVE CANOPY TREE (BARE ROOT)
- 2 NATIVE EVERGREEN TREES (BARE
ROOT)
- ERNST NATIVE SEED
-

CONCEPT PLANT SCHEDULE

PEDESTRIAN FLAGSTONE PAVING

HANDRAIL - WEATHERING STEEL 

GAURDRAIL - WEATHERING STEEL LIGH POLE CAST IN PLACE SITE WALLS

PRECAST WALLS AND STAIRS GRANITE AND WEATHERING STEEL ENTRY SIGN

WEATHERING STEEL BENCH AND COMMUNITY TABLE

REVISION

1
1 10/14/21

1

-	 Linear LED site lighting will be integrated with custom furnishings including seat decks, seat walls, and other custom fur-
nishings.  The downlight will be on reveal at the ground or under the seat.

PLANTING

-	 CANOPY TREES will be large maturing native canopy trees (maples, elms, oaks, sweetgum, hornbeam) and shall be 2 
½ “ min caliper at installation.

o	 3’ soil depth  

-	 LARGE AND EVERGREEN SHRUBS are a minimum of 36” height at installation

o	 2’ soil depth

-	 MEADOW planting shall be seed with plugs at 12” OC

o	 4” soil depth (amended)

-	 WOODLAND MIX planting shall be seed with plugs at 12” OC and 5 bare-root native trees per 100 sqft.

o	 4” soil depth (amended)

-	 PERENNIAL planting shall be 1 QT plants at 12” OC

o	 4” soil depth (amended)

-	 BIORETENTION planting shall be 1 QT plants at 12” OC

o	 3’ soil depth

-	 All landscape areas will be mulched

STORMWATER

-	 Additional roadside stormwater capture/conveyance will be necessary in the existing Conley Ridge Road to capture runoff 
from new impervious surfaces.  

-	 It is anticipated that stormwater control measures such as rain gardens will be implemented to provide detention and wa-
ter quality measures.  BEA shall meet NCDEQ High Density criteria for design and permitting.  The preliminary location for 
stormwater management would be below the proposed drainfield area to serve this housing in the lower field area on the 
west side of Conley Ridge Road.

UTILITIES

-	 Sanitary sewer is to be served by an onsite wastewater system (septic tanks and drainfield) similar to others on campus.  
The area for the drainfield has yet to be specifically located but preliminary soils work has been conducted and it is antici-
pated to go in the field area on the west side of Conley Ridge Road.

-	 Water will be served by the campus onsite community potable water system.  The new building will connect to existing 
water mains.  If sprinklers are required, additional water storage and fire protection pumps may be required. 

-	 Power and data shall be provided by the existing providers on campus.  These services are generally coordinated by the 
GC.

MISCELLANEOUS SITE ELEMENTS

-	 Allow for temporary irrigation for 2 years

PENLAND SCHOOL OF CRAFT – INSTRUCTOR HOUSING NORTH

SD NARRATIVE – SITE AND CIVIL
EXISTING CONDITIONS AND DEMOLITION 

-	 Site Description

o	 Site size is 40,000 sf (.9 acres)

o	 The site is adjacent to Conley Ridge Road and is characterized by steep topography with steeper areas East of 
Conley Ridge Road up to the proposed building location

o	 There is an existing gravel entrance that will be partially utilized for parking access	

-	 Proposed building footprint is approximately 4,300 sf (see arch drawings)

-	 Additional roadside stormwater capture/conveyance will be necessary in the existing Conley Ridge Road to capture runoff 
from new impervious surfaces.  A location for stormwater management has yet to be finalized but it is likely a culvert 
diverting stormwater under Conley Ridge Road will be required, necessitating some road demolition and re-paving.  This 
will be one crossing for the combined instructor housing runoff.  As this is an NCDOT road, encroachment permitting will 
be required.  

SITE DESIGN

-	 The landscape intervention will take its cues from the surrounding ecological context and endeavor to blend back into the 
woodland.

o	 Site Scale Plant communities will primarily consist of a Wilder Landscape (woodland mix) on the outer ring quickly 
transitioning to a tight band of Cultivated Landscape (perennial planting) adjacent to the building.

o	 Terraces will be planted with a combination of Canopy trees, large shrubs, and hardy native vines and groundcov-
er.

-	 Considerations

o	 Access by maintenance vehicles

o	 Screening from Conley Ridge Road

o	 Due to the steep terrain, terraced walls will be important to settle the building into the hillside.

-	 Overall Site

o	 This site design shows a cut condition with the potential of reuse on the Student Housing Building to the East.

o	 Pedestrian access to a future sidewalk on the Western side of Conley Ridge Road is shown but not designed 

SITE AMENITIES

-	 Assume 20 linear feet of wood bench-mounted to CIP wall at seating height

-	 Allow for outdoor furniture 

SITE WALLS AND STAIRS

-	 Site walls will be board-formed cast-in-place concrete.

-	 Site stairs will be precast concrete treads mounted on concrete footing

PAVING

-	 New sidewalk and plazas will be exposed aggregate cast-in-place concrete.

-	 Patio will be stabilized decomposed granite, pedestrian 

-	 Parking lot pavement will be asphalt – 8” ABC base with 2½“ asphalt in 2 lifts.

LIGHTING

-	 New parking lot and site lighting will be 30’ ht poles with aimable fixtures. Estimate 1 Poles total.  
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SCHEMATIC DESIGN

SITE PLAN

1" = 30'-0"

SITE PLAN6F
1" = 160'-0"

KEY SITE PLAN2F

Revisions
No. Description Date



GENERAL NOTES - PLAN
1. ALL WORK SHALL BE CONSTRUCTED 

IN ACCORDANCE WITH 2018 NORTH 
CAROLINA RESIDENTIAL BUILDING 
CODES. (NCRBC) AND ALL 
APPLICABLE LOCAL CODES. 

2. ALL PLAN DIMENSIONS ARE TO EXT. 
FACE OF SHEATHING FOR EXTERIOR 
WALLS, FACE OF STUD/STRUCTURE 
FOR INTERIOR WALLS, AND COLUMN 
CENTERLINE U.N.O. 

3. ALL EXTERIOR WOOD WALLS SHALL 
BE 2X6 WOOD STUDS WITH 1/2" OSB 
SHEATHING, U.N.O. REFER TO 
STRUCTURAL PLANS FOR SHEAR 
WALL LOCATIONS AND 
ARCHITECTURAL FLOOR PLANS FOR 
FURRRED WALLS.

4. ALL INTERIOR WALLS SHALL BE 2X4 
WOOD STUDS WITH 1/2" GWB, U.N.O.

5. GC SHALL CONFIRM ALL ROUGH 
WINDOW AND DOOR OPENINGS 
PRIOR TO THE ORDERING OF ALL 
WINDOWS AND DOORS.

6. GC SHALL TAKE ALL STEPS  
NECESSARY TO ENSURE ALL 
EXTERIOR DOORS, WINDOWS & 
PENETRATIONS ARE PROPERLY 
FLASHED AND SEALED.

7. DISTANCE FROM BACK OF HINGE 
SIDE DOOR FRAME  TO WALL SHALL 
BE 6" UNLESS NOTED OTHERWISE.

8. ALL INTERIOR DOORS TO BE SOLID 
CORE.

9. CALIFORNIA CORNERS SHALL BE 
USED TO ENSURE CONTINUITY OF 
THERMAL ENVELOPE.

10. PROVIDE WOOD BLOCKING AS 
REQUIRED AT ALL MILLWORK AND 
OTHER WALL MOUNTED 
ACCESSORIES. 

11. STRUCTURAL ENGINEER AND/OR 
TRUSS AND JOIST MANUFACTURER 
(OR PROVIDER) SHALL CONFIRM 
AND SIZE ALL BEAMS, JOISTS, 
TRUSSES AND COLUMNS.

12. GC TO CONFIRM ALL INTERIOR & 
EXTERIOR SELECTIONS WITH 
OWNER PRIOR TO ORDERING & 
INSTALLATION.

13. WINDOW AND DOOR 
MANUFACTURER (OR PROVIDER) 
SHALL VERIFY TEMPERED GLASS 
AND EGRESS WINDOWS LOCATIONS.

14. ALL DOORS AND BASEBOARDS TBD 
BY DESIGNER AND OWNER.

15. PROVIDE BATT INSULATION AT 
INTERIOR WALLS FOR ACOUSTIC 
PRIVACY AROUND ALL BATHROOMS 
AND BEDROOMS.

KEYNOTES - PLAN

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

--

19

20

09

08

07

06

05

04

03

02

01

--

WRAPPED ENGINEERED POSTS; 
FINISH TBD

LINE OF ROOF ABOVE

ALUMINUM CLAD WOOD 
WINDOWS; CASEMENTS AND 
AWNINGS AS SHOWN ON 
ELEVATIONS; PREFINSHED BLACK

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

WALLS DENOTED WITH HEAVY DASHED 
LINES ARE FIRE-RATED DEMISING 
WALLS BETWEEN UNITS; SEE PARTITION 
SCHEDULE
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ROOM TYPE: # OF ROOMS # OF BEDS        

2 BEDROOM UNIT 001: 2 4
QUAD UNIT 002: 4               8
QUAD UNIT 003: 4               8

TOTAL: 10 ROOMS             20 BEDS
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SCHEMATIC DESIGN

FLOOR PLAN

1/8" = 1'-0"

OVERALL FLOOR PLAN4F

Revisions
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RCP GENERAL NOTES
1. ALL WORK SHALL BE IN 

ACCORDANCE WITH 2018 NCRC AND 
ANY LOCAL CODES.

2. REFER TO ELECTRICAL DRAWINGS 
FOR OTHERCEILING MOUNTED 
DEVICES, LIGHTS, AND EXIT SIGNS.

3. LIGHT FIXTURES AND OTHER 
DEVICES SHALL BE CENTERED IN 
THE ACOUSTICAL TILE UNLESS 
NOTED OTHERWISE.

4. ALL EXPOSED CEILING LOCATIONS 
TO BE PAINTED.
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KEYNOTES - RCP

10
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18

--

19
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07

06

05

04
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01
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--

--

PRESSURE TREATED WOOD 
COLUMNS

PRESSURE TREATED ROOF 
RAFTER PER STRUCTURAL

CLEAR SEALED BALTIC BIRCH 
PLYWOOD CEILING

BALTIC BIRCH PLYWOOD CEILING 
BETWEEN EXPOSED RAFTERS

EXHAUST FAN

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

LIGHTING SCHEDULE

LF02

LF01

OUTDOOR WALL SCONCE; BASIS 
OF DESIGN: ALVA BRIAN, LONG 
PANEL, MATTE BLACK

4" RECESSED CAN LIGHT

LF03 6" RECESSED CAN LIGHT

LF04 UNDERCABINET LED STRIP 
LIGHTING

LF05 CEILING FAN; BASIS OF DESIGN: 
MINKA AIRE ROTO 52" 3 BLADE 
HANG MOUNT INDOOR LED 
CEILING FAN
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KEY NOTES - ROOF PLAN

GENERAL ROOF NOTES
1. PENETRATION DETAILS SHOWN ARE 

TO BE APPROVED BY ROOFING 
MANUFACTURER.

2. ROOFING DETAILS TO COMPLY WITH  
THE LATEST EDITION OF SMACNA & 
NRCA MANUAL.

3. ALL COPING TO BE FASTENED PER 
ANSI SPRI ES-1 STANDARDS.

4. COORDINATE DOWNSPOUT SIZE 
AND LOCATION WITH ARCHITECT.

5. MAINTAIN POSITIVE DRAINAGE ON 
ALL ROOF SURFACES, MINIMUM 
SLOPE OF 1/4" PER 1'-0".

04

03

02

01

PREFINISHED METAL 
DOWNSPOUT,
FINISH COLOR TO MATCH 
GUTTER; SEE ELEVATIONS FOR 
LOCATIONS

LINE OF WALL BELOW

PREFINISHED ALUMINUM BOX 
GUTTER, FINISH SW7069 IRON 
ORE

24GA STRIATED STANDING
SEAM METAL ROOF; 
PREFINISHED SW7069 IRON ORE
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SCHEMATIC DESIGN

REFLECTED CEILING & ROOF
PLANS

1/8" = 1'-0"

REFLECTED CEILING PLAN2F

1/8" = 1'-0"

ROOF PLAN2C

Revisions
No. Description Date
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KEYNOTES - UNIT
PLANS

08

07

06

05

04

03

02

01

2'-0" BUILT IN SHELVING

8'-5" LF PLY01 BASE AND UPPER 
CABINETS AND SSM01 
COUNTERTOP, INCLUDING SINK, 
UNDERCOUNTER MINI FRIG, AND 
UNDERCOUNTER MICROWAVE 
(REFER TO BASIS OF DESIGN 
SPECS). W/ 5'-0" LF SSM01 
COUNTERTOP BAR (NO BASE 
CABINETS)

2'-6" LF SHELF AND MIRROR

10' LF COUNTERTOP BAR (NO 
BASE CABINETS)

10' LF PLY01 BASE AND UPPER 
CABINETS AND SSM01 
COUNTERTOP, INCLUDING SINK, 
UNDERCOUNTER MINI FRIG, AND 
UNDERCOUNTER MICROWAVE 
(REFER TO BASIS OF DESIGN 
SPECS)

CLOSET SHELF AND MOP SINK

11'-0" LF BUILT IN DESK W/ 
OVERHEAD SHELF

CLOSET HANGING ROD AND 
SHELF

09 3'-8" LF OF BASE CABINET AND 
UPPER SHELVING

10 STACKABLE WASHER AND DRYER

11 CUSTOM WARDROBE ON 
CASTERS, REFER TO BASIS ON 
DESIGN CUSTOM WARDROBE 
AND ALTERNATE SPECIFIED

D2

FLOOR
SECTION

PLAN

SECTION

STRUCT.

1/2" GWB EACH SIDE OF WD. STUDS @ 16" 0.C. 
(PROVIDE MRGWB. OR CEMENT BOARD AS 
REQUIRED, SEE GENERAL PARTITION NOTES). 
EXTEND GWB AND ACOUSTICALLY SEAL TO 
UNDERSIDE OF STRUCTURE. 

BOTTOM PLATE ATTACHED TO FLOOR
W/FASTENERS @ 24" O.C.
CONT. ACOUSTICAL SEALANT UNDER 
BOTTOM PLATE
CONT. ACOUSTICAL SEALANT

D4
D6
D8

STUD SIZING

NOTES UL ASSEMBLY

STC / NRC

N/A

CONT. ACOUSTICAL SEALANT

ACOUSTIC BATTS

STUD WIDTH
SEE NOTES FOR

EXTEND TRACK AND STUDS TO STRUCTURE OR 
BRACE HORIZONTALLY BELOW STRUCTURE 
WHERE POSSIBLE. COORD. BRACING W/ DUCT 
WORK AND ALL CEILING CAVITY ITEMS

2x2 WD STUDS
2x4 WD STUDS
2x6 WD STUDS
2x8 WD STUDS C2

FLOOR
SECTION

PLAN

SECTION

STRUCT.

1/2" GWB EACH SIDE OF WD. STUDS @ 16" 0.C. 
(PROVIDE MRGWB. OR CEMENT BOARD AS 
REQUIRED, SEE GENERAL PARTITION NOTES)

BOTTOM PLATE ATTACHED TO FLOOR
W/FASTENERS @ 24" O.C.
CONT. ACOUSTICAL SEALANT UNDER 
PLATE
CONT. ACOUSTICAL SEALANT

2x2 WD STUDS
C4 2x4 WD STUDS
C6 2x6 WD STUDS
C8 2x8 WD STUDS

STUD SIZING

NOTES

STC / NRC

N/A

STUD WIDTH
SEE NOTES FOR

EXTEND FRAMING TO STRUCTURE OR BRACE 
HORIZONTALLY BELOW STRUCTURE WHERE 
POSSIBLE. COORD. BRACING W/ DUCT WORK 
AND ALL CEILING CAVITY ITEMS

DRYWALL CUPS

ACOUSTIC BATT INSULATION

2 LAYERS OF TYPE X 5/8" GWB EACH 
SIDE WD. STUDS. PROVIDE MRGWB 
OR CEMENT BOARD AS REQUIRED. 
SEE GENERAL PARTITION NOTES

STAGGERED 2"X4" @ 8" O.C. SEE 
INSTRUCT. FOR ADDITIONAL 
REQUIREMENTS

WD PLATE ATTACHED TO FLOOR 
STRUCTURE PER STRUCTURAL 

CONT. ACOUSTICAL SEALANT 
UNDER WD. BOTTOM PLATE

CONT. ACOUSTICAL FIRE 
SEALANT BOTH SIDES

1 HOUR FLOOR ASSEMBLY

1 HOUR CEILING ASSEMBLY

4"

6"

SECTION

15/32" STRUCTURAL SHEATHING - SEE 
STRUCTURAL FOR REQUIREMENTS

PLAN

TYP.

8" O.C. SPACING

FLOOR

F6

STUD SIZING

NOTES UL ASSEMBLY

STC / NRC

54
2x6 WD STUDS STAGGERED ON 2"X6" PLATES - UNIT DIMENSING WALL

U340 - 1 HOUR
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SCHEMATIC DESIGN

TYPICAL UNIT PLANS

3/16" = 1'-0"

TWO BEDROOM UNIT PLAN1C

3/16" = 1'-0"

FOUR BEDROOM UNIT PLAN1F

DOOR FRAME

DOOR & FRAME SCHEDULE

TYPE
MARK WIDTH HEIGHT THICKNESS DOOR TYPE

DOOR
MATERIAL FRAME TYPE

FRAME
MATERIAL HEAD JAMB SILL HARDWARE REMARKS

MAIN LEVEL
A 3' - 0" 6' - 8" 0' - 1 3/4" WD WD
B 3' - 0" 7' - 0" 0' - 1 3/4" WD WD POCKET DOOR
C 6' - 0" 6' - 8" 0' - 1 3/4" WD WD
D 2' - 8" 6' - 8" 0' - 1 3/4" WD WD

1 1/2" = 1'-0"

PARTITION - TYPE D
1 1/2" = 1'-0"

PARTITION - TYPE C

1 1/2" = 1'-0"

PARTITION - TYPE F

Revisions
No. Description Date



GENERAL NOTES -
FINISH PLAN

1. CONTRACTOR  SHALL PROVIDE ALL 
INTERIOR FINISHES AS SPECIFIED.  
ARCHITECT SHALL BE NOTIFIED OF 
ANY DISCREPANCIES OR OMISSIONS 
PRIOR TO PROCEEDING WITH WORK.

2. ALL INTERIOR FINISHES SHALL 
HAVE A CLASS A FLAME SPREAD 
RATING OR BETTER.

3. CONTRACTOR SHALL BE SOLELY 
RESPONSIBLE FOR THE ACCURACY 
OF THEIR MEASUREMENTS AND 
TOTAL YARDAGE REQUIREMENTS 
TO BE FURNISHED.

4.

5.

VARIATIONS IN FLOOR LEVEL IN 
EXCESS OF 1 INCH FOR EVERY 10 
FEET SHALL BE LEVELED BY 
CONTRACTOR. LEVELING SHALL BE 
COMPLETED WITH FLOOR READY 
TO RECEIVE NEW FINISHES AS 
SPECIFIED.    CONTRACTOR SHALL 
VERIFY SLAB CONDITION PRIOR TO 
PRICE SUBMISSION.

6.

ALL MISC. GRILLES, PLATES, OR 
OTHER DEVICES SHALL BE PAINTED 
TO MATCH THE WALL OR CEILING IN 
WHICH THEY ARE INSTALLED.  

7.

ALL NEW AND EXISTING FINISHES 
SCHEDULED TO REMAIN SHALL BE 
PROTECTED DURING 
CONSTRUCTION. ANY DAMAGE 
SHALL BE REPAIRED BY 
CONTRACTOR INVOLVED AT HIS 
COST WITH NO COST TO OWNER.

8.

PROVIDE ATTIC STOCK AS 
FOLLOWS:

ACOUSTICAL CEILING TILE 10%

CERAMIC TILE 10%

RESILIENT MATERIALS (1) 
UNOPENED CARTON OF EACH 
COLOR & TYP.

PAINT
ONE GALLON OF EACH COLOR AND 
FINISH

9.

CONTRACTOR TO PROVIDE STITCH 
DESIGN SHOP WITH FINISH 
SUBMITALLS PRIOR TO ORDERING 
OR INSTALLING ANY FINISHES

GC TO PROVIDE SEAMING DIAGRAM / 
SHOP DRAWINGS PRIOR TO 
INSTALLATION FOR ARCHITECT TO 
REVIEW.

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
WD01

PNT03
FLR01

PNT01

BR 001d

SEE ALTERNATES: FLR01,
PLY01

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
WD01

PLY01
FLR01

PLY01

2BR 001

SEE ALTERNATES: FLR01,
PLY01

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
T01

PNT03
T01

PNT01

BATH 001c

T01 WAINSCOTTING ACCENT
WALL, 5'-0" H

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
T01

PNT03
T01

PNT01

BATH 001b

T01 WAINSCOTTING ACCENT
WALL, 5'-0" H

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
WD01

PNT03
FLR01

PNT01

BR 001a

SEE ALTERNATES: FLR01,
PLY01

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
WD01

PNT03
FLR01

PNT01

LAUNDRY 001f

SEE ALTERNATES: FLR01,
PLY01

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
WD01

PNT03
FLR01

PNT01

MOP 001e

SEE ALTERNATES: FLR01,
PLY01

PL
Y0

1
PL

Y0
1

T0
1

T0
1

T0
2

T0
2

01

01

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
WD01

PNT03
FLR01

PNT01

BR 002d

SEE ALTERNATES: FLR01,
PLY01

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
T01

PNT03
T01

PNT01

BATH 002c

T01 WAINSCOTTING ACCENT
WALL, 5'-0" H

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
WD01

PNT03
FLR01

PNT01

BR 002h

SEE ALTERNATES: FLR01,
PLY01

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
T01

PNT03
T01

PNT01

BATH 002b

T01 WAINSCOTTING ACCENT
WALL, 5'-0" H

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
WD01

PNT03
FLR01

PNT01

BR 002a

SEE ALTERNATES: FLR01,
PLY01

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
WD01

PLY01
FLR01

PLY01

4BR 002

SEE ALTERNATES: FLR01,
PLY01

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
WD01

PNT03
FLR01

PNT01

BR 002k

SEE ALTERNATES: FLR01,
PLY01

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
T01

PNT03
T01

PNT01

BATH 002j

T01 WAINSCOTTING ACCENT
WALL, 5'-0" H

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
T01

PNT03
T01

PNT01

BATH 002i

T01 WAINSCOTTING ACCENT
WALL, 5'-0" H

NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
WD01

PNT03
FLR01

PNT01

LAUNDRY 002e

SEE ALTERNATES: FLR01 NOTE:

C-
F- B-

W-
WD01

PNT03
FLR01

PNT01

MOP 002f

SEE ALTERNATES: FLR01

486 SF
4BR

173 SF
BR

51 SF
BATH

52 SF
BATH

178 SF
BR

209 SF
BR

70 SF
BATH

52 SF
BATH

183 SF
BR

19 SF
LAUNDRY

9 SF
MOP

PL
Y0

1
PL

Y0
1

PL
Y0

1
PL

Y0
1

T0
1

T0
1

T0
1

T0
1

T0
2

01

01

T0
2

01

01

T0
2

T0
2

KEYNOTES - FINISH PLAN

10

11

12

13

14

--

09

08

07

06

05

04

03

02

01

--

REFER TO BASIS OF DESIGN IN 
FINISH NARRATIVE: SHOWER 
BASE PAN W/ T02 TILE 
SURROUND. PROVIDE DEDUCT 
ALTERNATE PRICING FOR BASIS 
OF DESIGN SHOWER STALL IN 
FINISH NARRATIVE. 

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

--

GEN NOTES - FINISH PLAN
01 REFER TO BASIS OF DESIGN 

SPECIFICATIONS IN DESIGN 
NARRATIVE FOR FINISHES, 
EQUIPMENT AND FIXTURES.
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SCHEMATIC DESIGN

FINISH UNIT FLOOR PLANS &
FINISH LEGEND

FINISH - FINISH LEGEND
SYMBOL PRODUCT MANUFACTURER PRODUCT # / STYLE COLOR NOTES

PLY01 LOCAL SUPPLIER 1/2" BALTIIC BIRCH
PLYWOOD

SEALED SEE DEDUCT ALTERNATE

FLOORING
FLR01 FLOORING LOCAL SUPPLIER 23/32" OSB SEALED AND STAINED PROVIDE FLR01b W/ FLOR01. SEE ADD ALTERNATE

FLR01 (ALT 01) FLOORING LOCAL SUPPLIER 23/32" ADVANTECH OSB SEALED AND STAINED ADVANTECH: PRICE AS ADD ALTERNATE

FLOORING UNDERLAYMENT
FLR01b FLOORING UNDERLAYMENT LEGGETT & PLATT WHISPER STEP

ACOUSTICAL
UNDERLAYMENT

PROVIDE AT ALL AREAS W/ FLR01

GROUT
GR01 GROUT TBD POLYMER MODIFIED

SANDED GROUT
TO BE SELECTED FROM
MANUFACTURER'S FULL

RANGE

MUST MEET ANSI A118.7

GYPSUM CEILING
GWB01 GYPSUM CEILING LOCAL SUPPLIER 5/8" GWB PNT05

OSB
WD01 OSB LOCAL SUPPLIER SEALED AND STAINED 6" OSB BASE

OSB SHEET
OSB (ALT FOR

PLY01)
OSB SHEET LOCAL SUPPLIER 23/32 OSB SEALED

PAINT, EG-SHEL
PNT01 PAINT, EG-SHEL SHERWIN WILLIAMS PRO MAR 200 ZERO VOC

INTERIOR LATEX
TO BE SELECTED FROM
MANUFACTURER'S FULL

RANGE

INTERIOR WALLS

PAINT, FLAT
PNT03 PAINT, FLAT SHERWIN WILLIAMS PROMAR 200 ZERO VOC

INTERIOR LATEX
HIGH REFLECTIVE WHITE

SW 7757
GYPSUM CEILING AND SOFFITS

PAINT, SEMI-GLOSS
PNT02 PAINT, SEMI-GLOSS SHERWIN WILLIAMS PROCLASSIC INTERIOR

WATERBASED ACRYLIC
ALKYD ENAMEL

TO BE SELECTED FROM
MANUFACTURER'S FULL

RANGE

INTERIOR WOOD DOORS AND TRIM

SIMULATED STONE MATERIAL
SSM01 SIMULATED STONE MATERIAL CAMBRIA 2CM QUARTZ SKARA BREA COUNTERTOP EDGE TO BE 1.5" MITER EDGE

TILE
T01 TILE BEST TILE ORIGIN (12"X24") CANYON FLOOR TILE TO BE INSTALLED ASHLAR; GROUT TO BE GR01
T02 TILE BEST TILE STYLE (6" x 24") PURE WALL TILE TO BE INSTALLED STACKED; GROUT TO BE GR01

3/16" = 1'-0"

TWO BEDROOM UNIT FINISH PLAN1C

3/16" = 1'-0"

FOUR BEDROOM UNIT FINISH PLAN1F

Revisions
No. Description Date
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SCHEMATIC DESIGN

FINISH NARRATIVE

Revisions
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PRECEDENT IMAGERY

FINISH NARRATIVE



KEYED NOTES - ELEVATION

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

ALUMINUM MATTE PREFINISHED 
SW7069 IRON ORE

19

20

09

08

07

06

05

04

03

02

01

WRAPPING STRANDING SEAM 
METAL PREFINISHED SW7069 
IRON ORE

CAST IN PLACE CONCRETE SITE
WALL; SEE CIVIL

PRESSURE TREATED WOOD 
STRUCTURAL SUPPORT, FINISH 
TBD

EQUITONE VERTICAL FINISH 
LINEA; LT85 GRAPHITE 4X10 
PANELS

PREFINISHED ALUMINUM BOX
GUTTER, PREFINISHED SW7069 
IRON ORE

24GA STRIATED STANDING
SEAM METAL ROOF; 
PREFINISHED SW7069 IRON ORE

INSULATED FIBERGLASS 
EXTERIOR FLUSH DOOR,
PAINTED SW7076 CYBERSPACE

24GA PREFINISHED 
CORRUGATED
METAL PANEL CLADDING W/
EXPOSED FASTENERS, BASIS OF
DESIGN: ATAS CORRUGATED
PANEL, FINISH COLOR:
ANTIQUE PATINA

ALUMINUM CLAD WOOD 
WINDOWS; CASEMENTS AND 
AWNINGS AS SHOWN ON 
ELEVATIONS; PREFINSHED BLACK

2X5 ALUMINUM TUBES 
PREFINISHED SW7069 IRON ORE

WRAPPED ENGINEERED POSTS; 
FINISH TBD

OUTDOOR WALL SCONCE; BASIS 
OF DESIGN: ALVA BRIAN, LONG 
PANEL, MATTE BLACK

PREFINISHED METAL 
DOWNSPOUT,
FINISH COLOR TO MATCH 
GUTTER

--

--

--

--

--

--

ROOF PLAN
14' - 0"

MAIN LEVEL
0' - 0"

CEILING  LEVEL
9' - 0"

2'
-0

"
5'

-0
"

01
01

02

04

05

01 01 01 01 01 01 01 01 01
01 01 01 015'

-0
"

2'
-0

"

07

10 10 10 10 10

08

4F
A6.01

1 
1/

2"
 / 

1'
-0

"

14 14 14

14

14 14

2C
A6.01

ROOF PLAN
14' - 0"

MAIN LEVEL
0' - 0"

CEILING  LEVEL
9' - 0"

01

5'
-0

"
2'

-0
"

7'
-0

"

03 03 03

04
06

02

01

0101 01 01 01 01 01 0101 01 01 01
01 01 01 01 01 01 01 01

04

05

07

11

08

1010101010

020202

10 06 061110 1110

4F
A6.01

6'
-0

"

14

13
13

12 14 14 14

2C
A6.01
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SCHEMATIC DESIGN

EXTERIOR ELEVATIONS

1/8" = 1'-0"

EAST ELEVATION4F

1/8" = 1'-0"

WEST ELEVATION4C

Revisions
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KEYED NOTES - ELEVATION

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

ALUMINUM MATTE PREFINISHED 
SW7069 IRON ORE

19

20

09

08

07

06

05

04

03

02

01

WRAPPING STRANDING SEAM 
METAL PREFINISHED SW7069 
IRON ORE

CAST IN PLACE CONCRETE SITE
WALL; SEE CIVIL

PRESSURE TREATED WOOD 
STRUCTURAL SUPPORT, FINISH 
TBD

EQUITONE VERTICAL FINISH 
LINEA; LT85 GRAPHITE 4X10 
PANELS

PREFINISHED ALUMINUM BOX
GUTTER, PREFINISHED SW7069 
IRON ORE

24GA STRIATED STANDING
SEAM METAL ROOF; 
PREFINISHED SW7069 IRON ORE

INSULATED FIBERGLASS 
EXTERIOR FLUSH DOOR,
PAINTED SW7076 CYBERSPACE

24GA PREFINISHED 
CORRUGATED
METAL PANEL CLADDING W/
EXPOSED FASTENERS, BASIS OF
DESIGN: ATAS CORRUGATED
PANEL, FINISH COLOR:
ANTIQUE PATINA

ALUMINUM CLAD WOOD 
WINDOWS; CASEMENTS AND 
AWNINGS AS SHOWN ON 
ELEVATIONS; PREFINSHED BLACK

2X5 ALUMINUM TUBES 
PREFINISHED SW7069 IRON ORE

WRAPPED ENGINEERED POSTS; 
FINISH TBD

OUTDOOR WALL SCONCE; BASIS 
OF DESIGN: ALVA BRIAN, LONG 
PANEL, MATTE BLACK

PREFINISHED METAL 
DOWNSPOUT,
FINISH COLOR TO MATCH 
GUTTER

--

--

--

--

--

--

ROOF PLAN
14' - 0"

MAIN LEVEL
0' - 0"

CEILING  LEVEL
9' - 0"

02

04

05

07

04

05

07

09

1 1/2" / 1'-0"
3" / 1'-0"

08 12

13

14

14

ROOF PLAN
14' - 0"

MAIN LEVEL
0' - 0"

CEILING  LEVEL
9' - 0"

02

04

05

07

04

05

07

08

09

1 1/2" / 1'-0"
3" / 1'-0"

08
12

13 14

14
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SCHEMATIC DESIGN

EXTERIOR ELEVATIONS

1/4" = 1'-0"

NORTH ELEVATION4C

1/4" = 1'-0"

SOUTH ELEVATION4F
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SCHEMATIC DESIGN

EXTERIOR PERSPECTIVES

NOT TO SCALE

WEST PERSPECTIVE4C

NOT TO SCALE

FRONT VIEW4F
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STUDENT HOUSING
0' - 0"

ROOF PLAN
14' - 0"

MAIN LEVEL
0' - 0"

CEILING  LEVEL
9' - 0"

FOUNDATION LEVEL
-3' - 0"

C EB DA

ROOF ASSEMBLY:
• STANDING SEAM METAL ROOF
• RIGID INSULATION
• HIGH-TEMP MEMBRANE UNDERLAYMENT
• ROOF SHEATHING
• 2X LUMBER RAFTERS WITH BATT IN PARTIAL CAVITY 

WITH SIDE BLOCKING FOR ATTACHMENT OF INSET 
PLYWOOD CEILING

• 1/2"  BALTIC BIRCH BASE PLYWOOD CEILING

WALL ASSEMBLY:
• 7/8" ATAS CORRUGATED PREFINISHED METAL PANEL W/ EXPOSED 

FASTENERS
• CONTINUOUS RIGID INSULATION WITH Z-CHANNEL FURRING
• LIQUID APPLIED WEATHER BARRIER ON 7/16" ZIP BOARD EXTERIOR 

SHEATHING W/ TAPED SEAMS, TYP
• 2"X6" WOOD FRAMING
• R-19 BATT INSULATION
• INTERIOR WALL FINISH BOARD PER UNIT PLANS

SITE WALLS PER LANDSCAPE/CIVIL

7C
A6.01

STANDING SEAM METAL ROOF

BREATHABLE BACKER PER MFG.

RIGID INSULATION

ROOF SHATHING

BALTIC BIRCH PLYWOOD

NAILER BLOCKS FOR CEILING ATTACHEMENT

EXPOSED 2X RAFTER FRAMING

RECESSES CAN LIGHT

STUDENT HOUSING
0' - 0"

ROOF PLAN
14' - 0"

MAIN LEVEL
0' - 0"

CEILING  LEVEL
9' - 0"

FOUNDATION LEVEL
-3' - 0"

C EB DA

7C
A6.01

ROOF ASSEMBLY:
• STANDING SEAM METAL ROOF
• RIGID INSULATION
• HIGH-TEMP MEMBRANE UNDERLAYMENT
• ROOF SHEATHING
• 2X LUMBER RAFTERS WITH BATT IN PARTIAL CAVITY WITH SIDE 

BLOCKING FOR ATTACHMENT OF INSET PLYWOOD CEILING
• 1/2"  BALTIC BIRCH BASE PLYWOOD CEILING
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SCHEMATIC DESIGN

BUILDING SECTION

1/4" = 1'-0"

SECTION THROUGH COMMON SPACE AND LIGHT
MONITOR4F

1" = 1'-0"

DETAIL SECTION THROUGH ROOF ASSEMBLY7C
1/4" = 1'-0"

SECTION THROUGH COMMON SPACE2C

Revisions
No. Description Date
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